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	Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that this letter finds you well and that you are enjoying some peace and quiet now that the new term has begun!

I would just like to say how delighted I am to be working with your children this year, and am looking forward to a busy and successful year as a P1 class.

[image: image3.wmf]As always, the start of term is a busy time, with both staff and pupils adjusting to new routines.  Here are some pieces of information that I hope you will find helpful.          
	Homework                            
[image: image4.wmf]St. Andrew’s has a ‘no homework’ policy; however P1 would usually be sent home sheets to consolidate their knowledge of the sounds they had been learning in class. Due to the current Covid-19 situation, this is not feasible, therefore no homework will be sent home for the foreseeable future. At home you can encourage your child to practise their writing, counting and recognition of sounds – look at the twitter page to see what we have been working on in class.


	[image: image5.wmf]Literacy
[image: image6.png]


During this first term, P1 will be focusing on learning their initial sounds, working on their letter formation and listening to different stories. They will be writing short personal accounts, using black line drawings to help them add detail to their story. To help P1 learn their initial sounds, we will participate in lots of activities, including writing the sounds using play dough, shaving foam, sand etc. They will be able to collect/point out items that contain the sounds learned as well as use these sounds to help them orally blend. 
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[image: image9.wmf]Numeracy in P1 is taught through a Stages of Early Arithmetical Learning (SEAL) approach. SEAL is a model that we can use to understand the development of children’s numerical knowledge. It helps to create a good foundation of Numerical knowledge, thus enabling all learners to develop their Numerical knowledge successfully. There is a huge focus on building children’s number knowledge to 10, 20 and then to 30. If children do not have a secure knowledge of these numbers, they will find it challenging to work with higher numbers in years to come. We also focus on counting strategies, grouping and sharing strategies, finger patterns and spatial patterns. In Maths, P1 will be learning about shape, position and movement.

	Topic work
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In P1 we will be participating in an ‘All About Me’ topic, as well as ‘Me and My School’. The main priority is to ensure children are familiar with their new school surroundings and that they feel safe and comfortable at school. These topics will allow children to become familiar with classroom and school routines, expectations as well as allowing them to feel part of the school community.  
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 Top P1 Tips!
• Pick up and drop off - As a staff team we have a duty of care to ensure all children are safe. When children are being dismissed I need to be able to see who is collecting each child. I ask that you stand in clear view of the exit door so that I can see you. Please do not encourage your child to leave the exit door before pupils in front of them – I will dismiss each child one by one, and appreciate all parents/carers waiting until their child is at the front of the line. I must be aware of people who are allowed to pick your child up. If there is a change to who is picking your child up from school you must make the office aware ASAP so that the pickup list can be edited. Please note siblings from older classes cannot pick children up. 
• Remember to write names on all items of clothing. 

• At the moment we cannot allow toys, pencils cases etc. to be brought in from home. Please ensure that these stay at home for the time being. 
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• Remember to follow your child’s learning journey on twitter: @StAndrewsTweets and @MissEssTweets
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 Health and Wellbeing                          
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PE in P1 focuses on continuing to develop children’s gross motor skills. This term we will focus on developing our gross motor skills through basic moves and travelling. PE days in P1 are: Tuesday and Friday. On these days your child can come to school in their PE kit (we may do PE outside so please make sure your child is appropriately dressed). Children can also bring a change of shoes on this day. 

Children will engage in many different activities to support their social, mental and emotional wellbeing. Every day children will participate in a ‘How are you feeling’ circle time’. We are also learning about our emotions through the programme ‘Emotions Works’. 
 Keeping in touch
As always, I am keen to keep in contact with you all, regarding the progress and happiness of your child.  If I need to speak to you at the end of the day your child will have a small slip to let you know. Please make sure this is returned. If you need to get in touch, please feel free to catch me at the exit door at the end of the day or to leave a message with the school office and I will contact you. 
 Kind regards
Miss Stewart                                     Class Teacher


